
HOW DO LIBRARIES MAKE 
SURE BOOKS STAY WARM?



THEY GIVE THEM BOOK 
JACKETS!



THAT BOOK ABOUT ANTI-GRAVITY IS 
IMPOSSIBLE TO PUT DOWN!

DID YOU KNOW?



2023 Annual Meeting 

Friends of the Del Webb Library at Indian Land  

Agenda 

May 9, 2023 

1. Adoption of agenda. 

 

2. Approval of 2022 Annual Meeting Minutes.  

 

3. 2022/23 Financial Summary – Mindy Barnhart. 

 

4. Election of 2023-2024 Executive Board 

 

5. 2009-2023 A GREAT PARTNERSHIP 

 

6. Communications and Social Media  

 

7. Members Benefits – Dominica English 

 

8. Dr April Williams, Director - Lancaster County Libraries 

 

9.  New Business. 

 

10.   50 Years of SERVICE! 

 

11.   Nametag Presentation. 

 

12.  Closing Remarks. 

 

13.  Adjournment 

 

Next Board Meeting is Sep 13, 2022 



FRIENDS OF THE DEL WEBB LIBRARY
MINUTES OF THE 2022 ANNUAL MEETING

JUNE 14, 2022

ATTENDEES:  Lee Layton, President; Jackie Garnatz, Vice-President; Bonnie Peterson, Secretary; Mindy Barnhart, Treasurer; Marcie 
McCrehin; Birdie O’Brien; Bob Jamison; Anne Jamison; Lisa Arkell; Ginny Gertler; and Nancy Berry, Branch Manager.  Guests in 
attendance were Russell Oltman, Carol Wilson, Marie Ravenold, April Williams from Lancaster Library, Paulette Aspesi, and Marc 
Aspesi.

ADOPTION OF AGENDA:  Approved
APPROVAL OF 2021 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES:  Approved
2021/22 FINANCIAL SUMMARY:  Approved.  Summary for Calendar Year 2021 and January-May 2022 presented in separate 
document.

ELECTION OF 2022-23 EXECUTIVE BOARD:  It was moved, seconded, and approved that the following be elected as officers for 2022-
2023:  President Lee Layton; Vice President Bob Jameson; Secretary Bonnie Peterson; Treasurer Mindy Barnhart; Members at Large 
Lisa Arkell, Jackie Garnatz, and Marcie McCrehin.

ACCOMPLISHMENTS FOR THE PAST YEAR:  Accomplishments for Calendar Year 2021 and January-May 2022 were presented in a 
separate document.  Lee commented how grateful he was for the good working relationship between the Friends group and the 
library staff.

2022-23 OPERATING PROCEDURES AMENDMENT:  It was moved, seconded, and passed that section one in the 2022-23 Operating 
Procedures be amended to read:  “Meetings are usually held on the second Tuesday of the month in the community room of the 
library unless otherwise notified.  Meetings are open to the general public.”

NEW BUSINESS:
Lee discussed insurance for Friends.  Liability insurance for board members is necessary for events and content coverage is

necessary for the book room and storage space contents.  We will investigate changing insurance carrier to Springs Insurance for next 
year.

A guest questioned where to view committee reports.  She further asked how we are attracting new and younger members to the
Friends group.  It was her suggestion that we ask at local schools to get students to volunteer.

CLOSING REMARKS:  Lee thanked everyone for all their contributions that resulted in the long list of accomplishments during 2021 and 
to-date in 2022.

ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 6:00.

NEXT MEETING:  Next meeting will be held on September 13, 2022.

Respectfully Submitted,
Bonnie Peterson, Secretary



Friends of the Del Webb Library Financial Report For Period 5/1/22 - 4/31/23

Beginning Cash Balance $27,238.90

Income:

Gross Book Store Recipts $8,131.95

Amount returned to County -$7,723.78

Amount retained by Friends $408.17

Book Sales $2,341.75  

Memberships $7,125.00

Donations $1,403.18

Give Local Lancaster $734.15

Amazon Smile $200.99

Interest Income $2.06

Total Income $12,215.30

Expenses:

Library Programs $3,523.31

Globe Sculpture $4,320.00

Serenity Painting $2,494.35

Painting Prints $151.95

Events $431.72

SC Registration Dues $51.85

Website Expenses $940.75

Supplies $671.28

Membership Expenses $1,039.44

Bookstore Expenses $724.25

Association Dues $25.00

Insurance $2,898.00

Storage Space Rental $1,738.00

Total Expenses $19,009.90

Cash Balance 4/30/23 $20,444.30



All the current officers and At-Large 
members have agreed to serve for the 
2023-24 year. Below are the Board 
nominations for this coming year:

President……………………Lee Layton
Vice-President……………Lisa Arkell
Treasurer……………………Mindy Barnhart
Secretary……………………Bonnie Peterson
Members-At-Large……Jackie Garnatz,   

Marcie McCrehin 



FRIENDS of 
the Del 
Webb 
Library

2009
To

2023



•When the Del Webb Library opened 
in January 2009, it had the foresight to 
include room for a Book Store. The store 
officially opened for business in March 
2009.

•Thus began a Wonderful Partnership 
between the Del Webb Library and 
the Friends!



Friends of the Del Webb Library at Indian Land

Executive Board Meeting

June 16, 2009

This was the first meeting of the 

Friends of the Del Webb Library at 

Indian Land. 



2009
MANY EMPTY SHELVES









2023
HUGE DIFFERENCE



95% OF SALES GO TO THE 
LIBRARY FOR BOOK 

PURCHASES



May 2022 – April 2023

•Friends Book Store raised $8,110.00 
for the Library.  $427.00 was used 
for expenses.

•Thanks to Birdie, Pauline and all the 
Volunteers who make this happen!



INSIDE BOOKSTORE



FULL SHELVES





PATRONS RELAXING



FRIENDS 
DONATED 
TO THIS



I CAN’T HEAR YOU MOMMY



I CAN DO 
IT



The Friends provided 
funding for the Globe 

Sculpture, which honored 
Past Friends President Mary 
Last and all our Volunteers!



HANDS AROUND THE 
GLOBE

Funded by Memorial
Donations and the FRIENDS





US 521 Sign
Funded by the

FRIENDS



ACTIVITIES
In the last 12 months the FRIENDS have 

donated $3,000 for Programing, in 
addition to the major funding provided by 

Lancaster County



SEED 
CATALOG



Line 
Dancing



Card 
Making



Dolphin 
Time





Guess
Who?



Patron Appreciation Program 



Halloween
Fun



Lego Club

Rocket
Ship



April Crafternoon 



Water is Awesome Program 



STEM Fridays 
Program 



Summer Reading Wrap-Up Part 2
ALL SMILES!

Staffed by the  
FRIENDS



192 Total Current Members 

FRIENDS OF THE DEL 
WEBB LIBRARY



Del Webb Library + The 
Friends

=
TEAM

=
VIBRANT COMMUNITY 

SUPPORT







COMMUNICATIONS
And

SOCIAL MEDIA



CONSTANT
CONTACT

EMAIL



Subject: in this email: Oct - Jan upcoming events + Plans for 2023

More information on: FACEBOOK: Friends of the Del Webb Library Website: www.dwfriends.org

Congratulations to Lisa Arkell (Friends Board Member-at-Large), for 
her article published in the September issue of Living Magazine (Sun City publication) 
page 46. “Why I love libraries” Excerpt: "The library has always been an important 
place for me. I have moved around several times over the years. One of the first 
things I did when moving to a new place, was find the library. Once I walked through 
the door, I was home.” 2023 we will be sending: -membership renewals, -
volunteer opportunity information. The library does NOT have volunteers. However, 
the Friends of the Library organization does. 

National Philanthropy Day: Tuesday, November 15, 2022. Until midnight. What 
forms of donations accepted? Credit Card: Donations can be made with MasterCard, 
Visa, Discover, and American Express credit or debit cards on the Give Local 
website. Bank Account: Donations can be made directly from your online bank 
account using Plaid - donation minimum of $100 on the Give Local website. Check: 
Donations can be made by check but must be written out and mailed to the Friends 
of the Del Webb Library, dated November 15, 2022, and marked with "GL 2022" in 
the subject line. Address in footer below. Is there a minimum gift? $10 is required to 
participate in the Give Local campaign. Thank you for your donations in honor or 
memory of wonderful people who love the library! Please share this email/ 
information with your neighborhood, friends, etc. who may not know about our 
Friends non-profit organization. Bob Doster Hands Sculpture Dedication, Nov 8, 
2pm funded in part by the Sun City Tennis Club in honor of Mary Last, our former 
Friends' President. Mary & Tom Last will attend! 

Membership forms are available at the library or to print on our website: www.dwfriends.org. Anyone may mail a membership form and check made out to the Friends of the Del Webb Library: 7641 Charlotte Hwy, Indian Land, SC 29707. Let your neighbors know. Always note in the memo line: MEMBERSHIP

Donations: If you wish to make a donation in honor or memory of someone you can send your check to this address also. Please include your wishes and contact information so we may work out any details with you. Always note in the memo line: MEMORIAL, DONATION, etc. as applicable.

Friends of the Del Web Library www.dwfriends.org Facebook: Friends of the Del Webb Library

email us: contactdwf.brd@gmail.com or mail to 7641 Charlotte Hwy, Indian Land, SC 29707

CONSTANT
CONTACT

http://www.dwfriends.org/
http://www.dwfriends.org/
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dwfriends.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C2d74b4c3f29a4bb0b06308daae9e0f42%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638014291137290977%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mHF30n49By2lFT3t%2FNuKE475cY7L8nGauu%2BM4nebqD4%3D&reserved=0
mailto:contactdwf.brd@gmail.com


(FRIENDS
WEBSITE)







(FACEBOOK)





(SCCL INTEREST GROUP)



(SCCL Interest Group)



MEMBERS BENEFITS

Dominica English



Dr. April Williams is the Director of Lancaster County Library in South 
Carolina.  She obtained her Bachelor of Arts in Organizational 
Leadership from the University of South Carolina and her Master of 
Library and Information Studies from the University of Alabama. 

April recently obtained her Doctorate of Christian Leadership from 
New Covenant University.  She joined the library in 2013 as a 
Circulation Assistant, became the Manager at the Main location in 
2016, and has been the Director since February 2022.

April has been married to Todd Williams for almost 27 years, and they 
have five sons, ranging in age from 25 to 7 years old.

She is a speaker and author, who is passionate about the library.

Today, she will talk about the exciting resources, services, and 
programs that Lancaster County Library offers to patrons, and we will 
be looking ahead to future projects.



Nancy’s
50th

Anniversary 



THANK YOU FOR 
VOLUNTEERING!

THANKS FOR YOUR 
SUPPORT!!


